
            October 31, 2017 

Tuesday, October 31, 2017 the Jasper County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 9:30 

a.m. with Supervisors Brock, Carpenter and Cupples present and accounted for; Chairman Brock presiding. 

Human Resources Director Dennis Simon and Bob Meller of Meller Insurance & Consulting asked the 

Supervisors to approve the new Health, Dental & Vision rates as well as the Cafeteria Plans Forms. 

Health insurance rates increased overall by about 13.71% which is an increase in the County’s 

premium by a little more than $300,000 for the coming year. Employees currently pay 10 percent of the 

health insurance premiums. 

Motion by Cupples and seconded by Carpenter to approve the 2018 health, dental and vision 

insurance rates as well as the cafeteria plans for elected officials and employees. 

YEA: CARPENTER, CUPPLES, BROCK 

There was no action take on agenda item #2: Cemetery Commission – John Jennings a) request for 

legal representation.      

Jason Hartman from the Basement Stop Leak Company gave a presentation to the Supervisors. 

Hartman explained how his product and service could stop the seeping water leak into the County Annex 

Building. 

The Supervisors discussed the issues surrounding the County Annex Building. The Supervisors said 

that they had received reports from the Midwest Indoor Air Quality, LLC and Shive Hattery Architecture and 

Engineering. The reports indicated that there was no immediate danger to the employees and the 

Supervisors believed that they had time to make a decision to repair the building, build a new building or 

move to another building. The Supervisors and the Auditor stated that there was no intent not to disclose 

those reports.  

Motion by Cupples and seconded by Carpenter to approve Supervisors minutes for 10/24/2017. 

YEA: BROCK, CARPENTER, CUPPLES 

Motion by Carpenter and seconded by Cupples to adjourn the Tuesday, October 31, 2017 meeting of 

the Jasper County Board of Supervisors. 

YEA: CUPPLES, CARPENTER, BROCK    

 

______________________________________           ______________________________________ 
    Dennis K. Parrott, Auditor              Joe Brock, Chairman 


